Rogue Valley Transportation District

The Special Transportation Advisory Committee Meeting

Zoom Video Conference, January 6 @ 3:00 pm
 Attended:

George Adams

Sue Slack

Louise Shawkat 
Bill Littlefield
 Staff:
Tim Fountain, Translink Manager
Paige West, Senior Planner

Stacy Chaplin, Recording Secretary
Guests: 

Amber Robles – Living Opps
Jim Norris – Living Opps

Rachel Rawlins – Living Opps
Kristin Milligan – Community Volunteer Network

Brooke Kirkland – Community Volunteer Network

Seth Cannon – United Way

Dee Anne Everson – United Way

Absent:

Julie Ormand 

1. Welcome


Meeting called to order at 3:01 pm. 

2. Roll Call

Roll Call conducted; 4 members were in attendance.
3. Review and Approve October 21, 2020 Minutes 
Sue Slack Motioned and Louise Shawkat 2nd, All in favor, motion passed.
4. United Way Presentation
Dee Anne Everson – United Way’s proposal continues with direct goals building community support with RVTD, advocate, facilitate and convene non-profits and government agencies and faith agencies and education across the county to strengthen partnerships, to build coordinated transportation. Enhancing multimodal choices. Increasing transportation providers both public and private. Ability to Understand equity issues and the inclusion issues with the aging, low income populations and people with disabilities. Equity issues, health related, COVID has highlighted how difficult transportation and isolation is for those 3 populations. Dee Anne brought Seth Cannon, the Intern for the next year. He will be the lead on the project which is why the cost is down a little. In partnership with Dee Ann and Staff to deliver on the grant profiles. Seth stated both COVID and fires have disproportionately affected our target population and exasperated transportation problems that were already existing.  In response to COVID United Way has spent $85,0000 to help with transportation needs. Spent $400k to help individuals who have lost vehicles to fires. Hopefully COVID won’t continue having an impact but fires will continue to impact our target population for years to come. United way has already prioritized transportation and the target populations and will continue to do so. 

Questions:

Tim - What does your project look like if you are not fully funded?                   Dee Ann - Would have to review the budget but United Way is committed to transportation having invested ½ a million dollars and will leverage relationships, but the project would be impacted if the funding was cut but we wouldn’t know to what degree. 
Sue (also member of United Way board) - I know you talked about intermodal and various types of transportation and spent a lot of time on Equity, could you talk a little more about it?                                                                                  Dee Ann - In terms of Multimodal issues, we helped create bike transportation loop in Ashland and turned it over to the COG. Also helped to create the bike program at Theresa McCormick center that takes donated bikes and volunteer bike mechanics who fixes them up for folks who don’t have transportation for work purposes. Last year gave away 117 bikes. Have built relationships with local law enforcement agencies to donate bikes that have been found and not claimed. United way has had a diversity, equity and inclusion counsel for past several years. Shared in our Equity statement earlier and also have diverse board members. The 3 populations this grant targets is all about equity and helping low income, aging, disabled overcome barriers so they can participate in the community. 

George - Are there other types of transportation that will be provided with this funding?                                                                                                             Dee Ann - This grant doesn’t actually provide direct transportation, but it goes to providing support for transportation. Provides staffing and support to necessary to create those opportunities.   
5. Community Volunteer Network Presentation 
Kristin Milligan with RSVP Call a ride - Shared screen. Provide direct services and volunteer opportunities for older adults in Southern Oregon. Our Primary goals are to reduce isolation and increase senior engagement in the community. Elizabeth Wynn is the new Program Coordinator. Brooke Kirkland moved into a program specialist position. Both work with Call-A-Ride. Free service, volunteers over 55, serving clients over 60 or disabled for medical appointments and pharmacy. All drivers have background checks and DMV checks. Volunteers use their own vehicle and get reimbursed .30 per miles for their trip. Our county has a higher than average older adult population. Service ensures older adults are going to their medical apts. In addition, they provide companionship. In the 2019-2020 fiscal year gave 2675 rides. Logged 2851 volunteer hours. Traveled 50,709 miles. Had 51 drivers. COVID-19 impacted our program and our response to drivers and clients. April 1st – June 1st Heavily relied on Valley Lift to continue services during that period.  Most volunteers have still not returned to service. Have 13-20 drivers currently. Still managed to recruit new volunteers. Current funding request is in line with historic performance. Last week was accepted on COVID-19 vaccine committee and will be able to advocate for seniors in Jackson County. Great potential to utilize Call-A-Ride for 1 time rides for seniors to get the vaccine. Anticipate more drivers will come back after getting vaccine.
Questions: 
George – How are you providing transportation with people with disabilities? Kristin - We provide services for older adults with walkers, but we don’t provide service for wheelchair users because volunteers use their own vehicles. Once gets beyond refers to VL. 
George – Do Policies/Procedures specify on how to keep vehicles clean for drivers or has there been in person training?                                               Kristin- Yes. When we initially updated policies regarding wiping down surfaces, it was included and mailed and emailed to volunteers. No way to oversee, some limitations, leather much easier. No one is doing back to back appointments. 
George – Are you following Valley Lift procedures or are you going by your own? Are drivers and client’s temperatures checked?                                             Kristin - We created our own policies after working with Tim at RVTD and Pacific Retirement Services. 
Louise - How are you managing goal #7 environmental sustainability and what that means to your organization?                                                                  Kristin - We do our best to not have more travel than necessary. Try to pair volunteers who live near clients or near where the destination is as reasonable as possible. 
6. Living Opportunities Presentation
Jim thanked for past support. One of largest service providers to people of intellectual and developmental disabilities in Southern Oregon. We meet basic needs and provide services to hundreds of individuals. Primarily our services are focused on 24-hour residential housing. Supported living assistance for individuals who live in their own housing and supporting employment and our art studio. For all of the program’s, transportation is critical for support services.   Including grocery shopping, visits to pharmacies, work, medical and integration into our community. Without Transportation many of these individuals would have limited to no access to transportation services which would hinder their ability to be integral participants in our community. Annually our transportation service operates at a loss and the expenses for the transportation are only direct costs to the operation of fleet. Your Continued support would enable us to continue to provide transportation services to a portion of the most vulnerable population in Jackson County.
Questions: 
George - Will you be doing temperature checks? Have policies and procedures in place for distancing etc.?                                                                          Amber – Oversight by Oregon Developmental Disability Services and they have very particular screening questions and procedures in place that we are to follow. We do not take temperatures, but we do have screening questions for staff and individuals before transporting. 
George – Is there any way to tell what 2021 will hold for you?                       Amber – We are pretty hopeful with the vaccine information and the people we support are in that first grouping to receive it which would alleviate a lot of worry. Ridership is less than usual because they are staying safe at home. Hoping this is the light at the end of the tunnel. 

George – Rachel what is you take on all of this?                                         Rachel – Our hope for the next two years is that many of our services will remain in place. Has been provided great frame work to ensure safety, cleanliness and protection to stay safe for both staff and individuals we support. Looking forward at ridership and capacity, the organization has done well to build that into the framework and support it 
Louise - How do you meet the environmental sustainability goals?                Amber – We have done a variety of things including trying to purchase as much recycled product as possible. Look for fuel efficient, clean economy, alternative fuel options for vehicles. We attempt to pair rides or help individuals access things near them in an efficient manner. 

Louise – Can you tell me more about your vehicles?                                       Amber - Fleet 23 vehicles currently. Last few have been flex-fuel and a hybrid vehicle. As upgrading, can’t always buy new. Look for things that will be efficient including fuel and Maintenance costs. 
7. RVTD Presentations
One Call One Click - Paige shared her screen. Applying for a project to look at the feasibility of evolving the TransLink call brokerage to a One Call One click facility. One Call One Click centers are very common across the country. It would allow for customers to make one call/click and get all the information they need about for both RVTD and non-RVTD transportation services in their community. We would also have the benefit of interacting with all the transportation providers in our community and possibly even schedule trips including non RVTD rides. Would give better access to communicate and dispatch. Bldg. purchased with a Federal Transportation grant initially to be a One Call One Click Center but we believe we can do more. It would help us to expand some of the programs more and coordination throughout our community. This feasibility study would answer the question on what it would take to expand the capabilities of the call center and what kind of resources and agreeableness is there within the community to move in that direction. Website engaged with for pas 10 years, National Center for Mobility Management. They are the place to go for several different initiatives with mobility and coordination. They coined the term One Call One Click and they’ve been assisting agencies across the country with helping them move along this evolution to include Ride reservations and eventually doing some dispatching. What that allows you to do as a community transportation provider is to focus on function of the provision of transportation. Administration, trip planning, eligibility, flexibility, reservation process and having that coordinated across several different providers over time. Potentially trip payment, but not there yet. Hoping to look at how we can provide more cohesive information at the TransLink call center for all the transportation services in Jackson County and Josephine County. Recent survey that we did Survey for the united we ride plan, that included some questions about what the interest might be. Question was, what barriers for accessing and coordinating transportation exist for you or your agency? Survey was completed by organizations in transportation related field.  Ability to understand and use RVTD services was the highest barrier following not understanding other services available and not knowing who to call. One call one click would allow us to have all of that information in one place. Other question on the survey was, how can we improve transportation within our area? Cost, centralized transportation information are centralizing ride scheduling. Tasks involved with a feasibility study: Would bring in consultant who has done this process across the US. Tasks: Identify study area stakeholders that are interested and would be involved in the process, we would do a technology audit, national research and studies, Would do needs assessment and capacity, look at funding opportunities not only to advance the call center but also advance transportation. Request is for $120,000 and we would match it by about $30,000. Funding would come out of Small Urban STBG. Tim would oversee and manage project. If awarded, feasibility study would be completed within the biennium and would have the answers on if the project is something we want/need/should do and if not then we’re done. Would apply for funding for the next biennium to move project forward. 

Questions:
Sue – Is the feasibility study required or did you choose to do it? And what would happen if you didn’t get fully funded?                                                             Paige – Yes, we can scale down project if not fully funded. Difference with STBG (only used for contracted services, preventative maintenance and capital replacement) and other funding source is more flexible and can be used for all the other programs. Got clarification from odot. 
Louise –What made you apply for this grant this year?                                  Paige - One Call One Click very prevalent on the east coast and far more advanced in coordinated transportation. Gains in efficiency and helps save money across the board and also helps the customer.  Currently call takers only have information for their own programs and that can be a disservice to the person calling. We have resources that we are not tapping into. 
Louise – What resources are there that you’re not tapping into?                   Paige - Mileage reimbursement programs. Most low-cost service that’s available. Not familiar with and need the study to gather the information. 
George - specifics of the website?                                                                  Paige - We don’t know enough about it. Some information is updated automatically. Paige stated we would continue also using Valley Lift and TransLink websites.   
George - Can they pay for service online?                                                        Paige - Trip payment is last step in the evolution. Not part of the feasibility study but doesn’t feel like we would get there. Its very complicated. Maybe in 15 years.
Tim Has 3 applications 5310 STBG, Small Urban and STF. 
STF is used for local match programs to match some federal funds and small programs like DD53 and plus programs. Also use for contracted services to Paratransit Services. They hire the drivers. That’s what we use STF funds for. They never fully help cover transportation costs. We have a steep cost. Drivers, vehicles, fuel, mechanics, infostructure; all gets considered in cost per ride. Required to provide those rides as long as fixed route is operating. 
5310 STBG funds go to direct operations. Be used to purchase transportation from Paratransit Services to provide the service. 
Requests have dropped about ½ due to COVID. Gradual increases. Challenge we have is we are not sharing rides. Have to provide induvial trips and have to increase vehicle usage due to COVID. All funds go towards operations, getting transportation out on the road and still don’t cover all of our expenses. We rely on extra discretionary funds with the shortfall of the STF and other funds. 

Comments/Questions:

Louise - Ticked off that you are operating transportation system and you have to run around getting grants. 

George – Asked all agencies: If you have less funding would you be scaling back services? 
Jim/LOPP - Since transportation is so critical wouldn’t be able to scale that back. Would have to look elsewhere within the company to scale back. 

Kristin/CVN – With ours being a mileage reimbursement, the amount of dollars we receive is the amount we can reimburse drivers, to some extent absolutely and also on the other end, this year struggling to use all of the funds because of COVID, but yes and it is very complex. 

Tim/RVTD – No. We are required to provide service no matter what. Any shortfalls we have we will pull from general fund if needed but takes away from RVTD and the fixed-route.

George asked all agencies: If dollar amount goes up, who controls what to charge for the service? 

Kristin/CVN – Our service is free, so we don’t charge. 
Amber/Living Opps – Also does not charge clients for services.
8. Review, Rank & Approve STF 5310 Funding Applications
Tim shared his screen showing everyone’s ranking sheets that were submitted and compiled data summary. Most projects were recommended to be fully funded with the exception of recommending being partially funded United Way, CVN and Living Opps. Ranking sheets were made to make sure applications met minimum ODOT requirements. They all meet the minimum requirements. Showed visual summary. Missing 1 ranking sheet. All projects have value in serving the community. Only so much money available to go around. Money available to exceeds what’s requested will not be able to fully fund everyone.  

George stated the committee should consider the core values when deciding on funding.
Sue stated she understands all applications qualify. Looking at rankings, core values. Land use question doesn’t apply to a lot of this. Won’t be thinking about the ranking sheets too much when deciding on funding because everyone met the threshold. Louise also agreed.

George requested definitions of goals as he didn’t understand land use.  

Last year JOCO didn’t collect awarded monies. 

Sue suggests to fund fully CVN, Living Opps and United Way. Leave remaining amount for RVTD general and One Call One Click if they are able to. 
Louise feels One Call One Click is progressive. Transportation is in an era of deprivation nationally and statewide. This study could be a big moral booster. 

Funding Motions:

Living Opportunities STF - Sue Slack motioned to approve full $150,000 in-district requested amount for the biennium and Louise Shawkat 2nd, all in favor, motion passed. 
CVN STF – George Adams motioned to approve requested $113,000 to fully fund     for the biennium with amendment for STAC to be informed of roll over, Sue Slack 2nd, All agreed, Motion Passed. 

United Way STBG – George Adams motioned to approve requested $123,402 to fully fund, Louise Shawkat 2nd. All in favor, Motion Passed.
RVTD Mobility Management Small Urban – Louise Shawkat motioned to approve requested $120,000 to fully fund $453,018 remaining to operations small urban, Sue Slack 2nd, All in favor, motion passed. 

RVTD Operations Small Urban - Louise Shawkat motioned to approve remaining $453,018, Sue Slack 2nd, All in favor, motion passed. 
RVTD Operations STBG - George Adams motioned $884,538 funded to RVTD, Louise Shawkat 2nd, all in favor, motion passed.
RVTD STF – $625,642 remaining in district  and out of district $228,134 Louise Shawkat motioned, Sue Slack 2nd, all in favor, motion passed. – Amended via email with correct remaining amounts to be $518,017 for In district and $242,259 for out of district.  
9. Next STAC Meeting Date – February 17, 2021 @ 3:00 pm 
10. Agenda Items for next meeting

11. Other Business / Comments, Questions, Concerns
Bill asked Tim if Shady Cove service will return. Tim stated there was not enough ridership. Until there is more of a need it doesn’t make sense for RVTD to provide the service. We don’t have a lot of options in our community.  

12.
Adjournment

Mr. Adams adjourned the meeting at 5:36 pm
	Stacy Chaplin,

Recording Secretary

	


